GEORGIA COMPOSTIE MEDICAL BOARD 1
TELECONFERENCE CALL
MARCH 10, 2015

The Georgia Composite Medical Board held a meeting by teleconference on March 10, 2015 at
2 Peachtree St., NW, 36th Floor, Atlanta, GA 30303 to consider Medical Board matters.

Board Members in Attendance were:
David Retterbush, MD Chairperson
Keisha Callins, MD

Chairmane Faucher, PA, Ex-Officio
Alexander Gross, MD

Cami McGarity, Consumer Member
George Trey Powell, MD

Ronnie Wallace, Consumer Member
Richard Weil, MD

Charles White, DO

Staff Present:

LaSharn Hughes, Executive Director

Janet Wray, Senior Assistant Attorney General
Jennifer Bass, Director of Enforcement

Dr. Retterbush called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
AGENDA

Motion Antalis, seconded by Dr. Weil to approve the agenda of the March 10, 2015 Conference
Call.

CORRESPONDENCE

Dr. Gross motioned and seconded by Dr. Antalis withdraw a letter in support of legislation; the
Board will review each House or Senate bill on an individual basis.

LEGISLATION

The Board reviewed the following legislation:

1. HB349 - Dr. Gross motioned seconded by Mr. Wallace not to support this Bill as written.
. SN 115 - The Board accepted this as information.
3. HB 532 - Dr. Antalis motioned seconded by Ms. McGarity not to support this Bill
because it does not come with funding and has other issues that would be problematic for
the Board to administer,
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4. HB 564 - Dr. Powell motioned seconded by Dr. Weil that the Board does not support
this legislation because there should not be a mandate for specific continuing medical
education across the Board for all physicians because not all physicians write
prescriptions.

RESIDENCY TRAINING PERMITS

Approved the following Residency Training Permits:
1. Michael Anderson
2. Darragh Brady — pending additional information
3. Alexander Ibexi-Enendu

ADJOURNMENT

Dr. Weil made a motion, seconded by Dr. Antalis, to adjourn the March 10, 2015 Board meeting.

The motion carried unanimously. Dr. Retterbush adjourned the meeting at 7:09 PM.

David Retterbush, MD LaSharn Hughes, MBA
Chairperson Executive Director

Recorded by LaSharn Hughes, Executive Director



